Politics affects ECSU Students in move to raise tuition:

Increased tuition will harm students who must work to attend Eastern

By: Corey Sipe 

Few students at Eastern voted in this past election because they didn’t feel any of the candidates reached out to them. Governor John Rowland was reelected for a third-term and the state legislature recently released information that tuition and fees at CSU schools will increase by at least 11.2% and possibly as much as 25% due to a 5% cut by the state legislature to the CSU system. One can only wonder whether Bill Curry, if elected, would view higher education like Governor Rowland does. 


Connecticut is only one of many states, which has a state legislature that cuts funding for state universities in order to fund other state programs. The economic slowdown means state legislatures throughout the country have less money to work with.  


Preliminary calculations for next fall show that the average cost for an in-state undergraduate will raise to $5,039, a $508 increase. 


CSU Chancellor William J. Chibes Jr. says that earlier this year, the legislature imposed a 5% across-the-board reduction in higher education budgets. If the state fails to restore the money for next year’s budget, CSU would need to raise tuition by as much as 25%.

 
“Students on the financial margin won’t be able to attend the university and will need to attend a community college and miss out on the pure college experience,” says Professor William Salka on the tuition increases. 

He explains that part of the problem of the Connecticut State Legislature is its emphasis on UCONN even though the CSU system has thousands more students. 


Rather than raising tuition rates, Professor Salka recommends the legislature implement a progressive tax so that more money can be allocated to the CSU system. A progressive tax system would tax the wealthy at a higher rate than they are currently.    

“I would like to see Senator Dodd support the Connecticut State University system by allocating federal money to the education department,” said Professor Salka. 

As for current money allocations to make Eastern a better place, State Representative Walter Pawelkiewicz who recently won re-election for a third term announced that the State Bond Commission approved $800,000 for a new science building at ECSU as well as $120,000 for improvements to facilities at ECSU. Representative Pawelkiewicz represents the town of Windham at the Connecticut General Assembly. Until the state approves this money, these funds could be cut by the legislature, says Professor Salka. 

Candidates in the next election focus on issues of concern to college students such as student loans and entry-level jobs in the economy explains Professor Salka. Social issues such as the legalization of marijuana, raising of the minimum wage and the lowering of taxes are also of interest to students. 


Fifty students signed up at the registration drive sponsored by the Political Science club held a few weeks ago but two hundred students approached said they weren’t interested in voting.


Democracy can only work if our voices are heard. If you have concerns about your government, write letters to your elected officials. Next November, whether by absentee ballot or transferring your registration from your hometown to Windham, make sure you vote for the candidate that best represents your interests. 

